STINCHCOMBE PARISH COUNCIL 

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON

 WEDNESDAY 10TH NOVEMBER 2010 AT 7.30

 IN THE VILLAGE HALL

Present





In Attendance







Mr G. Brown (Chairman)



Mrs P. Wride (District Councillor) (until

Mr R. Bartlam (Parish Councillor)                                                                                 8.45pm)                                             

Mr J. Sant (Parish Councillor)


Mr B Tipper (County councillor) (until
Mrs N. Bradley (Clerk)







     8.45pm)  







Mr M. Gillespie (Resident) (until 8.15pm)  
Mr Brown opened the meeting by welcoming Mrs Wride, Mr Tipper and Mr Gillespie.
1) Apologies

Mrs M. Shaw (Parish Councillor)
2) Approval of the Minutes of Meeting Held on 29th September 2010
The minutes were duly accepted and signed. (127/10)

3) Matters Arising from the Minutes

· DRFC licence application – Mr Sant has established that darts matches are DRFC functions and not among the 12 outside occasions per year allowed by the licence. (128/10)
· Mr Bartlam has arranged a meeting with DRFC to make them aware of possible complaints.    

      Action Mr Bartlam (129/10)

· Weeds around War Memorial have been dealt with by Mr Larroucau (130/10)
-     Footpaths concerns - ongoing. Action Clerk. (131/10) 
4)  Reports by County and District Councillors

Mr Tipper reported that financial cuts have not yet been finalised but will be drastic ove the next four years. He also reported that notice of court action has been served on the travellers in the woods on Stinchcombe Hill and it is hoped that they will move on soon.  (131/10)    
Mrs Wride reported that SDC are still waiting to know how big a cut there will be in the Government grant but plans are in place to reduce expenses and overheads. (132/10)

5)   Planning Matters

· The PC has submitted a detailed response to Ecotricity’s wind turbine application and  

      confirmed that the earliest date that it will be considered by DCC is 14th Dec. A further      

      response will now be made to Highways Dept comments on the website regarding the 

      possible effects on local roads and junctions. (133/10).

· There have been several objections to the application for Cedar cottage, including from the  

      PC, on the grounds that the access shown on the plans does not belong to the applicant. It is 

      believed that a revised application is in progress and this needs to be confirmed along with  

      the new date for responses Action Clerk. (134/10). Mrs Wride will ask fior the application to 

      be referred to DCC Action Mrs Wride. (135/10).

· The PC has opposed the new Scheme for Delegation on the grounds that town and parish 

      councils should not be treated as just another individual but that due weight should be given 

      to the fact that they represent a larger number of people. Mrs Wride explained that the 

      scheme is due to run initially for a year and that PCs can still ask for applications to be 

     referred to DCC via ward councillors and planning officers, provided there are sound 

     planning reasons. (136/10).
6) Footpaths and Rights of Way

There were no issues regarding footpaths and rights of way (137/10).
7)   Highways
· There has been a recent communication from the Highways Dept regarding planning for 

      snow. Mr Brown will pass relevant extracts to the Snow Warden and discuss the feasibility 

      of storing grit etc within the Parish Action Mr Brown. (138/10).
· The Stinchcombe section of the M5 is not designated by DEFRA as a priority for noise control but Michaelwood is and has been scheduled for resurfacing which might help Stinchcombe. (139/10).
· There is also the possibility of some resurfacing between Junctions 13 and 14. This should be followed up if nothing is heard from GCC in the next three months. Action Clerk. (140/10).

8)  Facilities

Mr Larroucau has offered to continue looking after the play area and war memorial. The council is very grateful for this offer. (141/10).
9)  Community Safety

There were no issues regarding Community Safety. (142/10).
10)  Correspondence

There was no correspondence to be dealt with. (143/10)
11)  Financial Matters

-    The Statement of Payments and Authorisations was signed by the Chairman and Mr Sant, as  

      was that carried over from the last meeting which has been corrected. (144/10).
· Mr Bartlam proposed and Mr Sant seconded that payment of Moore Stephens account and the Clerk’s salary be approved. Action Clerk. (145/10).
· The clerk reported on the Budget Planning meeting held on 19th Oct which was interesting and useful though largely aimed at much bigger Councils that Stinchcombe. The biggest issue raised was the abolition of the Audit Commission which could cause problems for PCs. (146/10).
12)  Councillors’ Reports

None of the councillors had anything to report. (147/10).
13)  Dates of Next Meetings

Wednesday 15th December 2010, 7.30pm

Wednesday 26th January 2011, 7.30pm

The meeting was closed at 9.10pm...

